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California ISO Board approves measures to improve transmission 
system 
 
FOLSOM, Calif. – The California Independent System Operator (ISO) Board of 
Governors approved proposals at its meeting today to improve the grid’s 
interconnection process and the reliability of the transmission system.  
 
The first approved proposal directs the ISO to follow recommendations developed by a 
task force assembled by the North American Electric Reliability Corporation (NERC) to 
configure power inverters for more reliable operation when connected to the 
transmission system.  The task force, of which the ISO is a participating member, was 
created to address reliability concerns arising from inverter-based generation 
disconnecting during the routine clearing of high voltage transmission system faults. 
 
The second enhancement approved by the board will enable the ISO to annually adjust 
the reimbursement cap for reliability network upgrades to account for inflation.  The cap 
is to encourage generation interconnection customers to make efficient siting decisions 
that take into account the cost of required transmission. 
 
The third proposal clarifies interconnection rules to describe separate network cost 
estimates and other financial considerations if there are multiple participating 
transmission owners impacted by the interconnection.  This modification will enable the 
ISO to consider potential alternative network upgrades that may provide more efficient 
and lower overall network cost solutions.  During its public process, stakeholders 
unanimously supported this modification.  
 
See the entire Board agenda and related documents for more information. 

### 
 

California ISO Media Hotline |  888.516.6397 
250 Outcropping Way  |  Folsom, California 95630  |  www.caiso.com 

Thanks for re-posting!   
The California ISO provides open and non-discriminatory access to one of the largest power grids in the world.  The vast network of  

high-voltage transmission power lines is supported by a competitive energy market and comprehensive grid planning.  Partnering with about a 
hundred clients, the nonprofit public benefit corporation is dedicated to the continual development and reliable operation of a modern grid that 
operates for the benefit of consumers.  Recognizing the importance of the global climate challenge, the ISO is at the forefront of integrating 

renewable power and advanced technologies that will help meet a sustainable energy future efficiently and cleanly. 
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